SUNDAY, JULY 24, 2016 SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME SAFETY ON THE INTERNET AND SOCIAL MEDIA FOR OUR FAMILIES ESPECIALLY OUR CHILDREN AND OUR SENIORS

The internet is a marvelous tool with great benefits but keep in mind the following safety tips especially for our children and our seniors, too:

<u>Personal Information</u>: <u>Never give out identifying information</u>, home address, phone number, Social Security number or school name in a public message, such as the familiar chat rooms or bulletin boards. Be sure you and your children know and trust the other party before giving ANY PERSONAL DATA. Be extra careful about giving age, marital status or financial situation. Get to know the Internet Service Provider your child uses! If you don't know how to log on, have your child show you. Find out if parents can block out objectionable materials. And please do that. If parents can't do that, that is a big red flag.

Never allow a child to meet face-to-face with a computer user, except with strict parental supervision! If there is a meeting, it must be in a public spot and accompany your child. Remember that people online may not be who they claim to be! Because you cannot see or hear the person it is easy for people to misrepresent themselves. Someone indicating "she" is a "12 year old girl" could be a "40 year old man".

Never respond to messages or bulletin board items that are suggestive, obscene, threatening or make you feel uncomfortable. Encourage your child to tell you if they hear of such. If <u>you or your child</u> receives a harassing or sexual message forward it to your service provider.

If you become aware of transmission, use or viewing of child pornography while online, report it immediately to the National Center for Missing and Exploited Children by calling 1-800-843-5678. You should also notify your online service.

Everything you read online may NOT be true. If there is an offer "too good to be true", it usually is. Be careful of an offer or someone coming to your home. Thank you seniors, especially on this one.

Set reasonable guidelines for computer use by your children! Discuss these rules and place them near the computer as a reminder. If a child or teenager spends excessive time texting, especially late at night, there is a potential issue there. Be sure to make this a family activity! Keep the computer in a family room rather than the child's bedroom. Get to know your child's "online friends" just as you get to know their other friends.

I hope these suggestions, developed by experts, may help parents and guardians (and seniors, too). Parents have great responsibilities and challenges. You are in our prayers every day.

God bless, Father Herb

WORDS OF TITHING FROM THE PEWS:

From the pastor: A little boy received a snack to enjoy while watching TV with his Dad before going to bed. He climbed on the sofa and showed his Dad his snack, a beautiful pear, and said, "Daddy, would you like to first bite of my pear?" He was not only very generous; he practiced the first rule of Tithing – offering the first 'bite' of our most precious fruit to God for all He gives us. Do I always offer the first 'bite' to God? or the second or the third?

Words on tithing from the Pews: In Tithing, we humbly recognize that we are creatures and our basic poverty before our God. As Saint Augustine says so neatly, "Out of God's gifts, then, we make gifts to God and He receives from us what He gave us.

Thank you for your sacrifice of Tithing!

MASS ATTENDANCE



Mass attendance for July 16/17: 1582

ELECTRONIC GIVING WITH FAITH DIRECT

Thank you for being part of our Saint Peter the Apostle family. Everyone on our parish staff and our ministry coordinators appreciate all you do for our parish and community by sharing your God-given gifts of Time, Talent and Treasure. Your active participation in our parish helps all of us fulfill our vision and mission.

This summer, I hope you have some quiet, restful time that includes the love, joy and peace of being with family and friends. Please also remember that our parish continues to be open for Mass, numerous activities and the Sacraments. During these summer months your generosity through *Faith Direct* can help provide the consistent resources we need to operate our parish and our ministries every week. 85 families have joined *Faith Direct* since June. Thank you. If you have questions or concerns, please let us know at the Rectory.

Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our own church code: **NJ745** to enroll in *Faith Direct* or call *Faith Direct* at 866-507-8757. We appreciate you considering this new way of giving.

Thank you for your prayers and your continuing financial support for our parish family!

God Bless You, Father Herb **SCRIPTURE READINGS JULY 25-31**

MONDAY 2 Corinthians 4: 7-15 Gospel: Matthew 20: 20-28

TUESDAY Jeremiah 14: 17-22

Gospel: **Matthew 13: 36-43**

WEDNESDAY Jeremiah 15: 10, 16-21

Gospel: **Matthew 13: 44-46**

THURSDAY Jeremiah 18: 1-6

Gospel: Matthew 13: 47-53

FRIDAY Jeremiah 26: 1-9

Gospel: John 11: 19-27

SATURDAY Jeremiah 26: 11-16, 24

Gospel: Matthew 14: 1-12 SUNDAY Ecclesiastes 1: 2; 2: 21-23

Colossians 3: 1-5, 9-11 Gospel: Luke 12: 13-21

SANCTUARY LAMPS/FLOWERS



You may have the Sanctuary Candles in the Church, Chapel or Adoration Chapel burn in memory of a loved one (\$10.00 donation), roses at the Tabernacle (\$10.00 donation), or flowers at the altar (\$50.00 Donation). Please call or stop into the rectory office.

July 24-30, 2016

Sanctuary Lamp in the Church is for the Special Intentions of Joan Franke

Sanctuary Lamp in Mary's Daily Chapel is for the Special Intentions of Noah Lorencovitz

Sanctuary Lamps in the Adoration Chapel are for Gregory Loff, Richard Locilento, Charles Hathaway, In Thanksgiving Tabernacle Roses in the Church: Betty Birilli

MARTHA MINISTRY FRIDAY, JULY 29 – TEAM 1

Marge Martin, Dolores Brandao, Jo Byrne, Millie Smith, Carol Patterson

MASSTIMES.ORG FOR VACATIONS

When you go on vacation this summer or anytime, don't leave God behind. Go to www.masstimes.org, put in an address or zip code and you will come up with a list of Churches in that area and their mass schedules.

OUTREACH CORNER

A parishioner needs a ride to the doctor. If you can help, please call the Rectory at 973-334-2090.

A woman is in dire need of a car. This is a tall order, but maybe you can help. Please call the Rectory.

A woman asks that someone take her food shopping. Please call the Rectory. Thank you and God bless you!

SAINT PETER'S BOOK CLUB – AUGUST 16TH

The Book Club will meet on Tuesday, August 16th, 2016 at 7:30 PM in the Church Hall. We will discuss the book *Jesus: A Pilgrimage* by Father James Martin. Coffee and dessert will be served.

PATERSON DIOCESE MEN'S CONFERENCE OCTOBER 15TH MEN, PLEASE SAVE THE DATE

From 8:30AM-1:00 PM. The Conference will enhance men's spirituality in the Diocese and encourage men to be more involved in their parishes. Well-known Catholic Speakers will make presentations and the Conference will conclude with Holy Mass. Watch for more information in the coming months. Mark your calendar now. Thank you.

MASS INTENTIONS FOR JULY 25-31

MONDAY, July 25-St. James, Apostle

6:45AM – Wilfred R. Siconolfi **8:00AM** – Ruth Umansky (2nd Anniv)

TUESDAY, July 26-Sts. Joachim & Anne, Parents of Blessed

Virgin Mary

6:45AM – Joan Foley

8:00AM – Ellen & Emil Johnson, Mary Lesniewski (10th Anniv.)

WEDNESDAY, July 27

6:45AM – People of the Parish

8:00AM – Paul Fourounjian, Bridie & Danny O'Meara

THURSDAY, July 28

6:45AM – Special Intention for the Priests & Deacons of our Parish

8:00AM – Ashley Cistaro

FRIDAY, July 29-St. Martha

6:45AM - Gertrude D'Souza, Connie & Al Uricoli, Special

Intention for Warren Leshner & Linda Franchino

8:00AM - Nick & Peg Brady

SATURDAY, July 30-St. Peter Chysologus, Bishop & Doctor of the Church

8:00AM - David Minsavage

5:30PM – Carole & Anthony Sanguino, Ashley Cistaro, Carolyn Gardiner

7:00PM – Dulce Maria Alvarez Ramos, Florian Sanchez, Special Intention for Clara Lopez

SUNDAY, July 31 – 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:30 AM – Paul Ryan, Robert Bisson, Kathy Donovan

9:00 AM - Special Intention for Dolores Brandao,

Special Intention for Jeanne Jackson, Dolores Giordano

10:30 AM – Phyllis Olsavsky, Liz Nason, Bernard Benjamin 12:00 PM – Kathleen Tillyer, Elenita Castro, Ashley Cistaro & Family

7:00 PM - Rita & Cresenzo DiLella.

WE NEED ADORERS - HOW ABOUT YOU? PLEASE COME TO BE WITH JESUS



"You left us Yourself in the Sacrament of the Altar. Here is the tabernacle of Your mercy, here is the remedy of all our ills."

The following hours need adorers: Wednesday afternoons at 4:00 PM and Sunday at 12:00 Noon.

Please call Kim Arminio at 973-402-1289 if you can help with these hours.

SAINT PETER'S GOLDEN AGE-AUGUST 1ST

Saint Peter's Golden Age will meet at the Community Center on **Monday, August 1st** at 11:00 AM – All are welcome! We are sponsoring a trip to the Sands in Pennsylvania on Thursday, July 28th. For more information, please call Joe and Jackie at 973-334-8428.

"Let the words of my mouth and the meditation of my heart, be acceptable in Thy sight, O Lord, my strength, and my redeemer."

Psalm 19: 14

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH JULY 24-30

SUNDAY, JULY 24TH

Blessing of Expectant Parents - Church

Bible Week - Church Hall

10:30AM - Food Pantry - Food Pantry

5:30PM - Bingo - Parish Center

MONDAY, JULY 25TH

Bible Week - Church Hall

6:00PM - CYO Basketball - Parish Center

7:30PM – S.I.N.E. – Spanish Room

TUESDAY, JULY 26TH

Bible Week – Church Hall

WEDNESDAY, JULY 27TH

Bible Week - Church Hall

6:00PM - CYO Basketball - Parish Center

THURSDAY, JULY 28TH

Bible Week - Church Hall

6:00PM - CYO Basketball - Parish Center

6:30PM – Food Pantry – School

7:30PM – Spanish Choir - Chapel

8:30PM – Men's Basketball – Parish Center

FRIDAY, JULY 29TH

Bible Week - Church Hall

7:30PM - Spanish Prayer Group - Chapel

SATURDAŶ, JULY 30TH

1:00PM - Marriage - Church

4:00PM - Confessions - Church

5:30PM – Eva's Village Sign Up - Narthex

7:30PM – AA – Church Hall

8:00PM - Indian Sports - Parish Center

ALTAR SERVERS – JULY 30/31, 2016

5:30PM - Fernandez, Vico, Dugan

7:30AM - Torres

9:00AM - Davanzo, Giaquinto, Bondarowicz

10:30AM – Coyle, Coyle, Umansky

12:00PM - Sanchez, Sanchez, Sunga

7:00PM - Gonzales, Keimel

COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS – AUGUST 11TH

The Compassionate Friends, a self-help group for bereaved parents, siblings and grandparents will be meeting on Thursday, August 11th, 2016 at Saint Christopher's Church, 1050 Littleton Road (Route 202), Parsippany at 7:30 PM in Room 101.

Program: "Vacations Without our Children, do we visit the same spots or avoid them?"

For more information, please call Lily Capriglione at 973-568-4164.

MORRISTOWN MEDICAL CENTER MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST & PASTORAL VISITORS

Morristown Medical Center needs Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist and Pastoral Visitors to help us in our ministry to the sick at the Hospital. If you are interested, please call Sr. Jo Mascera, S.S.C. at 973-971-5913 for information. You will receive an orientation to help prepare you for this wonderful Hospital Ministry. Many, many thanks!

For everything there is a season and a time for every purpose under heaven...

...a time to born Lorelai Ella Tankel

...a time to die Sal D'Uva, Brian Amendolaro, William Carrigan, Daniel Clarke, Robert Bisson, Marilyn Jackson, Carol Branham

...a time to heal
Fr. William Santeliz, Fr. Leo Carey, Fr. Ron Sordillo,
Joan Franke, Noah Lorencovitz, Ely Nucum,
Madeline Grace Williams, Joe Calabrese,
Marie Pasquale, Ed Walter, Matthew Sherlock, Lois Griffin

...a time to love
Sijo Thomas & Stenie Malayil
"...and a time of peace." Ecclesiastes 3:11

Youth News

Our email SPAYOUTHMINISTER@GMAIL.COM

Registration for CCD, grades K through 9 for the 2016-2017

school year began on June 1st. Please visit our parish website

- saintpetertheapostle.org – for a registration form.

Please visit www.facebook.com/spayouthministry

SUMMER PRAYER



Creator of all, thank You for summer! Thank You for the warmth of the sun and the increased daylight. Thank You for the beauty I see all around me and for the opportunity to be outside and enjoy Your creation. Thank You for the increased time I have to be with my friends and family, and for the more casual pace of the summer season. Draw me closer to You this summer. Teach me how I can pray no matter where I am or what I am doing. Warm my soul with the awareness of Your presence, and light my path with Your Word and Counsel. As I enjoy Your creation, create in me a pure heart and a hunger and a thirst for You. Amen

WELCOME TO SAINT PETER'S



We are happy to welcome Walter & Jacqueline Bagting & Family, Christopher & Carla DeRitter & Family, and Isaac & Gemma Guzman & Family to Saint Peter the Apostle Parish.



ALL SAINTS ACADEMY CORNER

All Saints Academy welcomes all prospective students and their families that seek the academic, spiritual and social opportunities that exist uniquely in our school community. All Saints Academy is a nationally recognized STEM school of the Diocese of Paterson. Our school offers a comprehensive,

multi-curricular, rigorous academic program, centered on values-based education. A strong and loving Catholic identity permeates the environment. A spirit of faith, respect and joy are evident in our school. In addition to religious instruction, students model Christian ideals through cooperative activities, spiritual and liturgical celebrations, participation in Sacraments, and service outreach. An active parent organization lends partnership and support to the school community.

The Early Childhood Center offers classes for three and four year old children. The elementary and middle school classes include kindergarten through grade eight. Contact our school principal, Mrs. Judy Berg, at 973-334-4704, to schedule a tour and classroom visit. Visit our web page: www.allsaintspar.

MY WEEK IN APPLACHIA

As it was my first time on this trip, I was initially intimidated by such a big undertaking. Am I going to know anyone with me? Are the people down there nice? I could hardly hammer in some nails, let alone build ramps and roofs. But I soon realized how important our work was to their community and to the Catholic Church. Even though we may have had a slanted railing here or there, we carried out the Gospel through our work, as we are all called to do as Christians.

Personally, the most remarkable moment on the trip was when I met Tim, a man who lives next to our work site. By the time we met him, we finished repairing and tiling Sue's granddaughter's room, and we began working on her deck. At first, he talked to the group, asked us how we are doing, and offered to help demolish the deck stairs. By the next day, he gave us a bag of candy, and on the last day we were there, he graciously gave a few of his West Virginia hats as keepsakes. We later found out that he works in the hot glass furnaces in the county, making a small living for him and his wife of thirty years, living in their dainty trailer home.

What is so astonishing is that he, like the rest of the people we met in Preston County, have so little, yet gave so much compassion to our group. We felt their happiness and their kindness, something you don't see too often in our busy, fast-paced lives. Many have preconceived notions about the people of Appalachia, I included, but that soon faded away, as I realized that though they are suffering, they have hearts of gold.

In addition, I was surrounded by a wonderful group of teens. We bonded throughout the week, whether in the dorms, around the campfire, playing intense volleyball, or watching the fireworks - we shared a sense of camaraderie as young Catholics serving God's people. I was grateful to get to know Father Yojan, as he told us to "follow your heart" during the week. Overall, I made good friends with those who came on the trip, and I look forward to seeing them all next year in West Virginia.

Ultimately, Appalachia Help Week gave me an opportunity to reflect on the blessings I have at home, but more importantly on being blessed to be able to share in the love people like Tim and Sue gave us. Those six days are truly unforgettable, and the lessons I've learned will carry with me for the rest of my life. Alexei Sepe

Special thanks again to our many parishioners who have contributed your generous donations and prayers to make this wonderful Youth Ministry project possible each year.



WE NEED BINGO VOLUNTEERS MAYBE YOU CAN HELP US?

Again we thank our many volunteers who help our Parish operate Bingo on Sunday evenings. We are looking to increase our volunteer pool. If you are 18 years or older and would like to help raise money for your parish, please consider joining your fellow parishioners who volunteer for Bingo. Could you consider helping out once a month? Please call the Rectory – 973-334-2090. You must be 18 years or older. Come and have a look on a Sunday evening.

ASSUMPTION COLLEGE FOR SISTERS FALL COURSES FOR LAY PEOPLE

Fall 2016 – August 22-December 12 – Theology and Philosophy Courses. Sacred Scripture1 Tuesdays 9:15-11:45 AM, Sacramental Theology Thursdays 12:30-3:15PM, Spiritual Theology Thursdays 9:15-11:45 AM & Historical Intro to Philosophy Tuesdays 12:30-2:00 & 12:30-1:30 PM – all courses are 3 credits.

Lay people invited to register for theology and philosophy courses for credit or audit. \$510/course for credit and \$225/course for audit. For registration call or email – 973-957-0188 ext. 106 or academicdean@acs350.org.

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL NEEDED

The Catholic Schools Office of the Diocese of Paterson is seeking applicants for an elementary school principal at St. Pius X School, Montville. Saint Pius X School is a coeducational elementary school, preschool through eighth grade.

Information about the opening and the application materials can be found at http://www.patdioschools.org/administrative-openings.

The closing date for applications is July 25, 2016.

DONATE YOUR CAR – HELP THE NEEDY RECEIVE A TAX DEDUCTION OF \$500+

It's fast, it's easy and it requires only one short phone call or website visit. Cars For Help, a 501©3 not-for-profit organization, is using vehicle donations to support Christian churches and parishes across the USA to help people suffering through difficult times. If you would like to donate a vehicle in any condition, receive a tax deduction, and help your church do its great mission work please visit www.CarsForHelp.com, or call directly to 630-595-9272. Together we can make a difference!

With mention of this bulletin, 50% of your vehicle donation proceeds will go directly to Saint Peter the Apostle Parish. Don't delay...donate today!

Hablando español en San Pedro Apóstol – 24 de julio de 2016 –

17^{mo} Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario

Horario de las Misas:

lunes a viernes: 6:45am y 8:00 am sábado: 5:30 pm y 7:00 pm en español

domingo: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 12 m y 7:00 pm

Confesiones: sábado: 4:00 pm a 5:00 pm

<u>Intenciones de las Misas</u>: Por favor, notificar a la oficina parroquial (973-334-2090) o al sacerdote (Padre Yojan) con una semana de anticipación. El donativo para las intenciones es de \$10.00.

Mensaje del párroco:

Seguridad en el internet y los medios de comunicación familiar para nuestras familias, especialmente nuestros niños y ancianos

El internet es una herramienta maravillosa, con grandes beneficios, pero tenga en cuenta los siguientes consejos de seguridad, especialmente para nuestros hijos y nuestros ancianos también:

<u>Información personal</u>: <u>Nunca dé su información de identificación</u>, domicilio, número de teléfono, número de seguro social o el nombre de la escuela en un mensaje público, las salas de chat o tablones de anuncios. Asegúrese de que usted y sus hijos conocen y confían en la otra parte antes de dar NINGÚN DATO PERSONAL. Sea extremadamente cuidadoso en dar la edad, estado civil o su situación financiera. ¡Conozca el proveedor de servicios de internet que utiliza su hijo! Si usted no sabe cómo conectarse, haga que su hijo le muestre. Averigüe si los padres pueden bloquear materiales cuestionables y por favor hágalo. Si los padres no pueden hacer eso, entonces es una gran bandera roja.

¡Nunca permita que un niño se encuentre cara a cara con un usuario de la computadora, excepto bajo la supervisión estricta de un adulto! Si hay una reunión, tiene que ser en un lugar público y asegúrese de acompañar a su hijo. ¡Recuerde que la gente en línea pueden no ser quienes dicen ser! Porque no se puede ver ni oír a la persona, es fácil que la gente se esconda detrás de otra apariencia. Alguien que indica que "ella" es una "niña de 12 años", podría ser un "hombre de 40 años de edad".

Nunca responda a mensajes o anuncios de tablones que son sugestivos, obscenos, amenazantes o que lo hagan sentir incómodo. Anime a su hijo que le diga si oyen de los mismos. Si <u>usted o su hijo</u> reciben un mensaje de acoso sexual, envíeselo a su proveedor de servicios.

Si usted se da cuenta de la transmisión, el uso o la visualización de pornografía infantil mientras está en línea, repórtelo inmediatamente al Centro Nacional para Menores Desaparecidos y Explotados llamando al <u>1-800-843-5678</u>. También debe notificar a su proveedor de servicio en línea.

Recuerde, todo lo que lee en línea NO siempre es cierto. Si hay una oferta "demasiado bueno para ser verdad", usualmente lo es. Tenga cuidado de la oferta o de que alguien se acerque a su casa. Gracias ancianos, especialmente en esta.

¡Establezca pautas razonables para el uso de la computadora, Ipad y el uso de teléfonos inteligentes por sus hijos! Discuta estas reglas y póngalas en un sitio visible cerca de la computadora. Si un niño o un adolescente pasa una cantidad excesiva de tiempo en estos dispositivos electrónicos, especialmente a altas horas de la noche, hay un problema potencial. ¡Asegúrese de hacer de esto una actividad familiar! Mantenga la computadora en la habitación familiar, en vez de en la habitación de un niño. Conozca a los amigos "en línea" de su hijo así como conoce a sus otros amigos.

Espero que estas sugerencias, desarrolladas por expertos, puedan ayudar a los padres y tutores (y a los ancianos también). Los padres tienen grandes responsabilidades y retos. Están en nuestras oraciones diarias.

Dios los bendiga, Padre Herb

¡Viaje con Padre Yojan! Viaje con el padre Yojaneider Ramírez, a la Canonización de la Madre Teresa de Calcuta - Tierra Santa - Italia - Puerta de la Misericordia. (Lugares: Jerusalén, Belén, Galilea, Cafarnaún, Roma, Asís, Toscana, Florencia, Venecia) desde el 27 agosto hasta el 9 de septiembre del presente año. Costo: \$4,900.00 Pasajes de avión y todo incluído. Para registrarse, por favor llame al (855) 842-8001. También puede registrarse en línea en www.proximotravel.com.